

(17:18-15)

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Dr. Guy Bailey

President

THROUGH: Dr. Patricia McHatton

Dr. Patricia McHatton

Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs, Student Success, and P-16 Integration

FROM:

Dr. Cynthia Brown

Deputy Provost

DATE:

April 19, 2018

SUBJECT:

New Academic Policy on Double Majors

The Undergraduate Committee at their April 13, 2018 meeting approved a new academic policy on double majors to be effective immediately. While students could previously potentially create a degree plan with a double major, there were no policies to govern what coursework could and could not be included. We have students wanting to graduate this May with a double major but whose certification paperwork is being held pending approval of the policy.

Galhi J. Brown

Attached please find the policy.

Please let me know if you have any questions. Upon your approval, I will let the Registrar's Office know so that they can appropriate award degrees as of May 2018. The Undergraduate Catalog will be updated to be effective as of your approval.

Thank you for your consideration and let me know if you have any questions.

Attachment

Date: 5/2/2018

Pursuing a Double Major

An undergraduate student may elect to pursue two majors by simultaneously completing the prescribed requirements for two majors. A student pursuing a double major must:

- 1) Complete all requirements for the primary major including all general education requirements, major requirements, and specified elective or support courses on the degree plan (sometimes listed as support courses, technical electives, restricted electives, or designated electives).
- 2) Complete all requirements for the second major, including prerequisites, and associated specified elective or support courses. Note that a course may not be used to satisfy a requirement for both majors unless otherwise specified in a formal double-major degree plan. However if the primary major requires a minor or free electives, those hours can be satisfied with course requirements from a second major.
- 3) Comply with all other requirements for graduation listed in the Undergraduate Catalog.

The student will indicate one of the majors as a "primary" major and will receive the degree associated with that major. The student's diploma will list both majors. For example, a student who indicates that his or her primary major is Biology who elects to also complete a second major in Art will receive a single diploma listing a B.S. in Biology with a second major in Art. Students are not permitted to pursue more than two majors. The student will receive one diploma.

Students wishing to pursue a double major must submit a Change of Major/Minor/Catalog Term form to declare the second major. Upon graduation, a student with a double major will be scheduled for the commencement ceremony corresponding with the student's primary major.